ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 30, 2013 13TH DAY OCTOBER REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on October 30, 2013 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 9:00 a.m., the Commission met with Adair County Road and Bridge Supervisor, Clifton Engle, for a nine month budget review of the Road and Bridge Department. Mr. Engle provided itemized expenses prepared by Road and Bridge employee, Jack Moots.

Revenues and expenses were analyzed. The budget is falling behind on budgeted revenues. The local use tax passed in November 2012 and earmarked for the Road and Bridge Department, has produced more revenue than expected for 2013. The tax is currently being received into the County on a single line item of the budget. For 2014, however, the Commission is requesting that a new fund be created to house the revenues and expenses including a "transfer out' to the Road and Bridge Department.

Discussion was also held regarding the possibility of reverting back to a 4 day work week during the winter months. This will be determined in the near future.

Adair County Assessor, Donnie Waybill, presented a proposal/contract for Presiding Commissioner Pickens's signature for development of a County plat book submitted by Midland GIS Solutions.

At 3:00 p.m., the Commission met with Kathy Adkins, Assistant Vice President of Bank Midwest. Earlier, the Commission had asked Bank Midwest to provide all accounts associated with that bank that are identified with Adair County Tax ID #43-6000012. She provided a list of the accounts to give to the Commission. Mrs. Adkins was also asked to identify three different securities pledged for \$35,000 and \$44,000 held at the County Club Bank in Prairie Village, Kansas and \$500,000 held at National Bank Holdings Corporation. These securities had previously been presented to the Adair County Treasurer by Jill Williams of Bank Midwest to be released from Adair County. Mrs. Adkins stated she would ask Mrs. Williams how to investigate these securities.

Mr. Wilson contacted the Commission regarding the Multi County situation. He spoke with Jason Lamb of the Missouri Office of Prosecution Services (MOPS) who is going to have a phone conference with the Department of Social Services (DSS). Mr. Wilson conveyed to Mr. Lamb that Adair County had no interest in housing Multi County anymore. If Adair County does not participate in Multi County, the County would get referrals but not State reimbursements. Mr. Wilson also stated there was a possibility that Peter Danielson, who resigned a few days ago as legal counsel, could possibly finish working until the end of the year.

Continued on page 181

ATTEST

Presiding Commissioner

Page 180